
Dear Parents and Caregivers 

 
Welcome back to Term 3. Despite the weather not being the best, I hope everyone had a great holiday 
and spent some quality time together as a family. This term has started with a busy two weeks with 
parent interviews, school cross country and also a parent evening focused around our ‘Keeping     
Ourselves Safe’ health programme. Things don’t slow down with a number of big events including our 
Open Evening (for new enrolments 2020), school production, Japanese visitors, the China trip, and 
‘Sports Camp’ in Matamata. I look forward to seeing the many student successes over the next term.   
 
Parent Interviews Evening 
It was nice to see many of you at our parent interviews in the first week of term.  As a school we are 
always  striving to get parents involved with their child’s learning and visiting the school regularly is 
one way. Another way is discussing learning at home.  Students have set new goals for Term 3 based 
on their reports and also the parent interview feedback. Please ask your child what their learning goals 
are for the rest of 2019 and how you can help them at home. 
 
Enrolments for 2020 
Term 3 is our busy term for working with the local community to get our Year 6 students enrolled at 
GIS.  Our annual Open Evening (for 2020 prospective students and parents) is on Monday 5th August 
starting in the school hall at 6.30pm and concluding with tours around the school. If you have another 
child, or know of neighbours that have children that may attend GIS next year, please check this 
newsletter or the school website for enrolment details. Alternatively please contact the school office for 
information. It is hoped all enrolments for 2020 will be received by the end of Term 3. This deadline is 
important to ensure we can plan for 2020 accordingly. 
 
Road safety 
Student safety is an issue that we take very seriously, and there are some unsafe behaviours        
occurring around the school gate at drop off and pick up time. There are two key issues that need to 
be addressed by the community to ensure the safety of all our students.  
 
1. There is to be NO stopping or parking on yellow lines.  
2. NO cars are allowed inside the school grounds to drop off or pick up a student. Please drop off 

and pick up outside the school grounds. 
 
Year 8 student visit to Glenfield College 
On Friday 26th July all our Year 8 students visited Glenfield College for the day to experience what a 
day at  college is all about. The students had an amazing day and came back to GIS with a real buzz 
about starting high school. A special thank you to Mr McKinley (Principal) and his team at Glenfield 
College.   
 
 
  
 

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

GIS is a PB4L School 

Our purpose is to encourage 
students to take responsibility 
for themselves by providing a 
consistent, positive approach 
to behaviour. 

 

At GIS we value: 

 Respect 

 Responsibility 

 Relationships 

 Resilience 
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INSPIRE  CHALLENGE  EMPOWER 

2019 Upcoming Dates 

Monday, 5 Aug,  
6.30pm-8pm 

Year 6 Parent Open evening 

Tuesday, 6 August 
School Tours 

9.30am, 11.30am, 2pm 

Monday, 12 August, 6.15pm 
Board of Trustees’ meeting 

Tuesday, 13 August 
School Tours 

9.30am, 11.30am, 2pm 

Friday, 16 August 9am 
School Assembly 

Tuesday, 20 August 
School Tours 

9.30am, 11.30am, 2pm 

Thursday, 22 August 
PTA Cake Sale—Room 2 



A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL CONT’D 

Year 8 Students activities at Glenfield College 

 

 

 
 

 

KOS (Keeping Ourselves Safe) 

For those parents who were unable to attend the KOS parent evening on Tuesday, the following link provides details of what students 

will learn -         KOS – NZ Police 

 
Celebrating student success and achievement  

At GIS we celebrate student success and progress in a variety of ways. At school assembly, teachers nominate students to receive a 
Principal's Award based around our school values.  Congratulations to the following students who received a Class Award at  the end of 
Term 2 school        assembly. 
 
 Leiah D, Rm 1    Hendrik C, Rm 1           Nathaniel D, Rm 2  Puamilita K, Rm 2 
 Jaide C, Rm 3    Micha H, Rm 3           Johnny X, Rm 4  Sienna H, Rm 4 
 Olivia A, Rm 5    Hayden L, Rm 5           Connor W, Rm 6  Calanha Te-Tue T, Rm 6 
 Sanjana V, Rm 7    Ruben A , Rm 7            Viktoriya S, Rm 12  Isaac H, Rm 12 
 Mechid C, Rm 13    Billy D, Rm 13            Hamish S, Rm 35  Will J, Rm 35 
 Katie L, Rm 36    Seith G, Rm 36            Ben M, Rm 37              Cate E, Rm 37 
 Jave L, Performing Arts   Leah T, Performing Arts          Jay S, Performing Arts  Tashiana M, Performing Arts 
 Nate C, Hard Technology   Shaine B, Hard Technology        Yelin S, Hard Technology  Ella C, Hard Technology 
 Pranav S, Hard Technology   Gemma P, Food Technology      Evelyn P, Food Technology  Nicole M, Food Technology 
 Amber S, Food Technology   Nguyen B, Food Technology      Mechid C, Food Technology   Eli P, Visual Art 
 Layla G, Visual Art    Calanha Te Tue T, Visual Art     Kaya L, Visual Art    Lipine L, Learning Hub 
 VJ T, Learning Hub    Shristi Y, ESOL           Valeriya K, ESOL    Jayden E, Kapa Haka 
 Gemma P, Kapa Haka 
 

Congratulations to the following students who received a Principal’s Award for Respect at  today’s Assembly. 
 
 Vincent W, Rm 1   Joji S, Rm 1    Lipine L, Rm 2   Yasmine A, Rm 2 
 Arisara S, Rm 3  Shyamal P, Rm 3   Kaden E, Rm 4   Jessica D, Rm 4 
 Zion H, Rm 5   Kyle B, Rm 5    Dahamdee W, Rm 6    Jayden E, Rm 6  
 Jia N, Rm 7   Hauli P, Rm 7    Grace S, Rm 12   Jonathan T, Rm 12 
 Kepa F, Rm 13  Tanushri D, Rm 13   Jack R, Rm 35   Cory E, Rm 35 
 Melika A, Rm 36  Troy S , Rm 36   Zak H, Rm 37    Brooklyn B-, Rm 37 
 Connor W, Learning Hub Sibo H, Learning Hub  Emmanuel B, ESOL   Darren B, ESOL 
 Victoriya S, Hard Tech Zion H, Hard Tech   John G, Hard Tech   Leiah D, Hard Tech 
 Billy D, Performing Arts Calanha T, Performing Arts  Mieko F, Performing Arts  Hauli P, Performing Arts 
 Elizabeth T, Food Tech  Bianca A, Food Tech  MJ S, Food Tech   Una L, Food Tech 
 Iram M, Visual Art  Sayuri S, Visual Art   Shaine B, Visual Art 
 
 
Mark Whitford 
Principal 

https://www.police.govt.nz/advice/personal-and-community-advice/school-portal/resources/successful-relationships/kos-7-8


SPORTS RESULTS 



SPORTS RESULTS 

2019 School Cross Country 

held on Monday, 29 July 



SCHOOL NOTICES 

Upcoming 2020 Transition Dates  

School Tours 
(Parents and any students who want to have a look  

around GIS are welcome to come for a tour) 
 

9.30am, 11.30am, 2pm 

Term 3 

Tuesday, 6 August 
Tuesday, 13 August 
Tuesday, 20 August 

 

PTA Fundraising Cake Days 2019 
 

Term 3  

 

Week 5 - Thursday, 23 August - Room 2 

Week 8 - Thursday, 13 September - Room 3  



Planning the future of local parks - Auckland Council  
consultation on the  

Kaipātiki Local Parks  
Management Plan 

 
Kaipātiki Local Board is preparing a local parks management plan to help it with the future management of local parks and reserves. 
The Kaipātiki Local Parks   Management Plan will reflect what residents value about their parks now, and how they use them. It will also identify issues 
that should be considered as parks are managed and developed in the future, to make sure they meet the needs of future generations.  
 
Please visit -aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/loveyourparks to tell us what you love about parks now, and how you’d like to use them in the future.   

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

http://aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/loveyourparks

